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MESSAGE FROM
THE HEADTEACHER

Dear Parent and Carer,

Welcome to our first blog of Term 4.

I am writing this on Friday 1st March, the start of meteorological Spring! I am not a fan of Winter and I am thrilled that
lighter mornings and lighter evenings are upon us.

Our best wishes go to our Year 13 students who have their second and final Prelim examinations starting next week. They
will be starting their final A Level examinations in approximately 7 school weeks from now so these examinations are a final
rehearsal before the real thing. Good luck to all involved. It was our pleasure to welcome Year 12 and 13 parents and carers
into school on Tuesday evening to receive advice on student finance from the University of Kent. Thank you to all who
attended.

Year 11 had their results from their second Prelim examinations and their reports sent home this week. Their GCSE
examinations also start for real in approximately 7 school weeks from now and we wish them well as they make their final
preparations.

This edition contains some great updates which I hope you enjoy reading. You will have seen from previous blogs as well as
this latest edition that we are significantly increasing our number of school trips – I hope you continue to enjoy reading
about them and more importantly that your children are talking highly about their experiences.

Finally, as I said in previous blogs, in each edition I will address a concern that was raised in the recent parental survey. In
the last two editions I provided updates on concerns expressed about trips and lunchtime provision. This week I would like
to address concerns expressed about the amount of praise for those students doing the right thing.

We have worked hard on this over the past year or so. The vast majority of our students are a delight who behave well and
work hard and we wanted to ensure they were praised more regularly. The main vehicle for doing this is ClassCharts which
I know the vast majority of parents and carers now use regularly. If you are not engaging with ClassCharts at this time and
need help to set up your account, please contact the main office who will be willing to support you. However, in addition to
ClassCharts, we have also increased the number of rewards that Heads of Year are providing and Mr Potter is rewarding
approximately 10 students on a Friday who have had a week without any negative comments by giving them a highly
sought after queue jump card to get their Friday lunch before the rest of their peers! In addition to all of this, and much
more formally, I am very proud to announce that we will be introducing a formal Key Stage 3 Celebration Evening for
students who have excelled in Years7-9 on Thursday 27th June 2024. Much more information will be issued on this nearer
the time, but please do make a note of the date.

I look forward to providing further updates in two weeks time. 

Mr L Preston



Our students have been involved in a number of
brilliant activities over the couple of weeks. Please
take a moment to read through these fantastic
opportunities.
To be brought back to this page, please click the Holcombe Grammar logo in the top right
hand corner of each page.
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When comes to revising poetry for GCSE English Literature; who better to help students to understand
and revise the poems than the very poets themselves?

40 Year 11 Holcombe students enjoyed a trip to the luxurious Savoy Theatre last Friday to the annual
poetry live event that helps students explore the set texts on their GCSE course and to approach the
unseen poetry section of the exam.

They were in good company: Both the current and former British Poet Laureate (Simon Armitage and
Carol Ann Duffy) read and discussed the context of their poetry to an inspired and attentive audience –
none more so than the Holcombe contingent. They were joined by award winning poets Imtiaz Dharker,
Owen Sheers and Daljit Nagra (presenter of BBC Radio 4’s Poetry Extra Show). The finale was led by the
ever-entertaining John Agard who recently won the BookTrust's Lifetime Achievement Award (the first
ever poet to do so).

The daunting challenge of unseen poetry was also addressed at the event by no less than the AQA chief
examiner who gave clear and appreciated guidance to students.

Travelling through the sights and landmarks of central London provided plenty of poetic inspiration on
the way home. It was not lost on any of the party that this was more than a functional trip about revising
the course; this was an explosion of art and culture – fully embraced by the Holcombe students.

YEAR 11 POETRY LIVE
TRIP



Year 12 Students have been successful in enrolling on an external Young Reporters Course and have
started their creative writing with gusto. Mentored by Miss Bloomfield, their first assignment has been
submitted and available to view online, as our aspiring journalists have been sent into the local
community to find their next news article to write about. James Saied has already featured on the front
page, which is quite the achievement. The articles that they write will be uploaded and available to 39
million readers every month, with the students having four separate articles to produce, we are sure
they will be learning valuable skills to take further. The course, once completed, will be a great addition
to their UCAS application or CV.

You can find their articles here.

The students are: James Saied, Favour Osibodu, Karen Danso and Camarli Lee. 

YOUNG REPORTERS

https://www.newsshopper.co.uk/youngreporter/


On 27th February we welcomed Beth from the University of Kent to come and talk about all things
relating to Student finance to our Sixth formers. Beth delivered a superbly informative presentation to
both year groups in the afternoon and returned in the evening to present a parent's version. Students
and parents were encouraged to ask questions, and also the opportunity to stay and speak to Beth
afterwards. As well as guidance on benefits, levels, application process and encouragement of part time
work, a lot of myth's were also busted, which most people reported as helpful. The Powerpoint from the
presentation can be found on our website. 

SIXTH FORM STUDENT
FINANCE TALK

https://www.holcombegrammar.org.uk/site-hgs/assets/files/3246/student_finance_-_holcombe_grammar_2024.pdf
https://www.holcombegrammar.org.uk/site-hgs/assets/files/3246/student_finance_-_holcombe_grammar_2024.pdf


Billy Larter, Year 8, competed at the Kent County Swimming Championships on the 10th and 11th
February. He represented Sevenoaks Swimming Club in 5 races.

He came 2nd in 50m and 100m backstroke, 5th in IM and 100m breaststroke and 8th in 50m breastroke.
He is now 1st in the South East Region and 3rd in the UK in 50m backstroke for his age group. 

Well done Billy!

YEAR 8 SWIMMING
SPORTING SUCCESS



Congratulations to Ryan Bawden, Year 7, who participated in a scout arrowhead competition on the
17th February. His group came 2nd out of 41 groups.

Well done Ryan!

YEAR 7 EXTRA-
CURRICULUM SUCCESS



READING AT HOLCOMBE



Over the coming term, the maths club will be looking at code cracking! This week, students engaged in
cracking a code using a Caesar cipher, where each letter is shifted by the same amount in the alphabet.
For example, if the shift were 4, then “a” could represent “e”, “b” could represent “f” and so on.
Students used a cipher wheel to help in their quest to crack the code and several of them were able to
solve it through determination and persistence, but can you?

Zhoo grqh, brx'yh fudfnhg wklv frgh! Kdyh brx zrunhg rxw krz wklv phvvdjh kdv ehhq hqflskhuhg? Wkh
ohwwhu 'd' zdv pdsshg wr 'g', 'e' wr 'h' hwf. Wklv lv fdoohg d Fdhvdu vkliw, zlwk d vkliw ri wkuhh
ohwwhuv lq wklv fdvh. Zh dovr pdgh wklqjv d elw hdvlhu eb ohdylqj sxqfwxdwlrq dqg wkh vsdfhv
ehwzhhq wkh zrugv lq. Krz glg brx ghflskhu wklv? Brx pdb kdyh wulhg orrnlqj iru uhshdwhg wkuhh
ohwwhu zrugv vxfk dv 'wkh', ru frxqwhg krz pdqb ri hdfk ohwwhu dsshduhg lq wkh flskhuwhaw dqg
jxhvvhg wkdw wkh prvw frpprq ohwwhu fruuhvsrqgv wr 'h'. Wklv vhfrqg phwkrg lv wkh edvlv ri d
phwkrg fdoohg iuhtxhqfb dqdobvlv dqg lv yhub xvhixo iru prqrdoskdehwlf flskhuv. Li brx nqrz krz wr
surjudp, brx fdq vdyh brxuvhoi d orw ri wlph eb zulwlqj vrph frgh wr gr lw iru brx! Grq'w zruub li brx
grq'w wkrxjk, wkhuh duh orwv ri zdbv brx fdq gr lw. Wkh 'ilqg dqg uhsodfh' wrro lq d zrug surfhvvlqj
surjudp fdq eh yhub xvhixo, mxvw pdnh vxuh brx grq'w fkdqjh djdlq wkh ohwwhuv brx'yh douhdgb
uhsodfhg! Rqh zdb durxqg wklv lv wr wxuq wkh zkroh phvvdjh lqwr orzhu fdvh, dqg wkhq xvh fdslwdov
iru wkh ghfusbwhg phvvdjh. Wkh qhaw phvvdjh zloo eh voljkwob kdughu, jrrg oxfn! 

MATHS CLUB





Measles isn’t just a harmless childhood disease and can lead to serious illness, but it is preventable
through two doses of the MMR (measles, mumps, and rubella) vaccine. Following a rise in cases in
England, the NHS are urging parents and carers to make sure their children are up to date with their
MMR vaccinations. Catch-up clinics are available to school-aged children, and teens up to 19, in
Chatham on Saturday, 2 and Saturday 23 March. To book an appointment phone the School-aged
Immunisation Service on 0300 123 5205 or email via kchft.cyp-immunisationteam@nhs.net. If you’re not
sure whether your child is up to date with their MMR jabs, look in your child’s red book, or check with
your GP, who can also offer MMR catch-up appointments. 

PROTECT YOUR CHILD
FROM MEASLES

mailto:kchft.cyp-immunisationteam@nhs.net







